


2

ST. THERESE – LITTLE FLOWER ROMAN CATHOLIC CHURCH March 9, 2025

Dear Parish Family,  

Today is the First Sunday of Lent.  The Gospel for the First 
Sunday of Lent always tells the story of Jesus’ temptations in the
desert.  Although Lent is a penitential season, the Church sees it as 
a gift from God. In the Second Preface of Lent, we pray, “This
great season of grace is your gift to your family to renew us in 
spirit.”

During Lent, our OCIA (Order of Christian Initiation of Adults) 
catechumens & candidates begin their final preparation for the 
sacraments of Baptism, Confirmation, and Eucharist which they 
will receive at the Easter Vigil Liturgy.   This weekend we will 
celebrate the Rite of Sending at the 9:30 a.m. Mass. 

We, as a community, send our catechumens and candidates to the 
Cathedral for the Rite of Election.  At the Rite of Election, on the 

basis of the testimony of their sponsors and catechists and on the reaffirmation of the intention of the catechumens 
and candidates themselves,  Archbishop Thompson, will declare them ready to take part in the Sacraments of 
Initiation.  This year we have three catechumens.  In addition, at the Easter Vigil, two candidates will be received 
into the Catholic Church and receive First Eucharist and Confirmation and two Catholics will receive the 
Sacrament of Confirmation.   

This week our all-school Mass will be Monday, March 10, at 9:30 a.m. 

Thursday, March 13, marks the 12th anniversary of the election of Pope Francis.  Please continue to pray for him 
as he continues to fight serious infection. 

All of us know that Lent began on Ash Wednesday.  Most of us do not know or have forgotten that in the pre-
Vatican II Liturgy there was what we might call a pre-Lent.  Today Ordinary Time runs right up to Ash 
Wednesday.  In the former Liturgy, pre-Lent began on the third Sunday before Ash Wednesday, which was called  
Septuagesima which represented the 70th day before Easter.  It marked a stage toward the Lenten fast.  Purple 
vestments were worn until Easter, and the Gloria and Alleluia were not sung.   

Have a wonderful week. 

Come One! Come All!
Please join us on Fridays during Lent through AApprriill 1111..

for a wonderful Lenten meal!
Serving takes place from 4:30 p.m. until 7:00 p.m.

Drive-thru carryout service is available!
Invite your family and friends to help make our

Fish Fry a success!

We extend our sympathy to 
Kevin and Tricia Corcoran
& their family on the death 
of Tricia’s father, James
Essig, who passed away on 

March 3. Please keep all of James’ family and
friends in your thoughts and prayers during this 
difficult time.  May God grant James eternal life.   

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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THE FIRST SUNDAY OF LENT 

For the Week of March 10 - 16, 2025 
10 March Monday  

9:30 a.m. For the Intentions of Dennis DeBruhl by 
Friends 

11 March Tuesday  
5:30 p.m. Susie Hendrix by Michael & Linda Jeffel 

12 March Wednesday  
11:00 a.m. For the Intentions of Charlotte Alstatt by 

Friends 
13 March Thursday  

5:30 p.m. David T. Leszcynski by the Leszcynski 
Family 

14 March Friday  
5:30 p.m. Way of the Cross & Communion Service 

15 March Saturday – The Vigil of the 2ndt Sunday 
of Lent

5:00 p.m. Mike Boyle by Bob & Beth Ann Smith 
16 March The Second Sunday of Lent 

9:30 a.m. Mary Helen Eckrich by Cindy Eakle 
6:00 p.m. For the People 

Baby Banks are at all of the doors of the church. Please save 
your change (bills and checks are happily accepted) to support 
the work of our Gabriel Project. Please return to church Palm 
Sunday weekend. 

Weekend Mass Attendance (weekly averages) 

December 2019 – February 2020 (pre-pandemic) 608 
June 2020 – May 2021  249 
June 2021 – May 2022  434
June 2022 – May 2023  483 
June 2023 – May 2024  497
June 2024 – February 2025 481 
March 2025 (thru 3/2) 476 

Robert ”Bruce” Robinson, 
father of Janine (Robinson) Rigg 
(class of ‘96), Lucas Robinson 
(‘99), and Sara (Robinson) Bortz 
(‘02) passed away February 1, 
2025. A memorial will be held 
in his honor from 3-7 p.m. on 
Sunday, March 23 in the 

cafeteria at Scecina Memorial High School. All who 
knew him, his late wife, Rita Ann Kriech, or his children are 
invited to attend to celebrate his life. 

Readings for the 2nd Sunday of Lent 
Genesis 15:5-12, 17-18 
Philippians 3:17—4:1 
Luke 9:28b-36 

To read the readings on-line, go to 
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/031625.cfm 

March 9 - 16, 2025 
DAY ROOM TIME GROUP 
Sunday Blood Pressure checks after all Masses. 

Daylight Savings Time Begins 
Church 9:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 
Church 9:30 a.m. OCIA Rite of 

Sending 
Duffey Hall 
(school café) 

10:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts 

School 10:30 a.m. Religious Ed 
School 10:30 a.m. First Communion Class 

for older children 
School 10:30 a.m. OCIA for Children 
St. Therese 
(Parish Center) 

10:40 a.m. Bible Overview 

SS Peter & 
Paul Cathedral 

2:00 p.m. OCIA Rite of Election 

St. Patrick 
(Parish Center) 

3:00 p.m. Confirmation Prep 

Holy Family 
(Parish Center) 

7:00 p.m. Youth Group 

Monday Duffey Hall 
(school café) 

6:00 p.m. Men’s Club 

St. Patrick 
(Parish Center) 

6:00 p.m. 100th Anniversary 
Planning Committee 

Tuesday Duffey Hall 
(school café) 

6:30 p.m. Bible Study 

Church 7:00 p.m. Choir 
St. Therese 
(Parish Center) 

7:00 p.m. OCIA 

St. Patrick 
(Parish Center) 

7:00 p.m. Parish Life Commission 

Wednesday Church/PC 11:00 a.m. Adventuresome 
Group 

St. Patrick 
(Parish Center) 

7:00 p.m. Parish Council 

Thursday St. Therese 
(Parish Center) 

1:00 p.m. Bible Study 

St. Therese 
(Parish Center) 

6:00 p.m. Ladies AA Workshop 

Church 7:00 p.m. Little Stories 
Duffey Hall 
(school café) 

7:00 p.m. Little Flower Athletic 
Association Meeting 

St. Therese 
(Parish Center) 

8:00 p.m. AA 

Friday St. Therese 
(Parish Center) 

4:00 p.m. Legion of Mary 

Duffey Hall 
(school café) 

4:30 p.m. Fish Fry 

Saturday 
Sunday Church 9:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 

Duffey Hall 
(school café) 

10:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts 

School  10:30 a.m. Religious Ed 
School  10:30 a.m. First Communion Class 

for older Children 
School 10:30 a.m. OCIA for Children 

St. Therese 
(Parish Center) 

10:40 a.m. Bible Overview 

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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SSTTEEWWAARRDDSSHHIIPP  CCOORRNNEERR  
Your Gifts of Treasure 

Weekly Budget Goal     $    13,300.00 
Collection of March 1 and 2    $   6,609.94 
Electronic Contributions 2/24-2/28     $    3,357.35  
Fiscal Year 2024-2025 Actual      $    471,331.73 
Fiscal Year 2024-2025 Budget      $    465,500.00 
Fiscal Year 2024-2025 YTD      $    5,831.73 

Home Improvement Fund 
January Contributions   $ 2,264.00 
February Contributions  $ 2,210.00 
March Contributions (to date)  $   633.00  

If you did not complete your online stewardship intention 
card or return your paper version yet, please do so as soon 
as possible.  Online forms are on our website, or paper 

copies are available at the Church doors.  

United Catholic Appeal 
(gifts processed as of 2/17) 

Parish Goal $ 60,757.00 
# of gifts received or pledged 99 
Amount of gifts received or pledged $ 24,360.00 

 PLEASE CONSIDER REMEMBERING 
LITTLE FLOWER PARISH AND SCHOOL 

IN YOUR ESTATE PLANNING. 

The Little Flower 
Ladies Club Bedding Plant Sale 

Begins March 1.  Orders will be due 
NO LATER THAN March 31, and the 
delivery date will be May 3. Order 
forms are at the doors of the Church. 

Please keep our ill and homebound 
parishioners and friends in your 
thoughts and prayers, especially the 
following people who have requested 
prayers for various reasons:   
Bill Ajamie, Charlotte Allstatt, Tricia Allstatt, 
Fr. Mike Barton, Marylyn Blackwell, Esther 

Capps, Joe Clegg, Mark Clevenger, Dennis Debruhl, Dan Dugan, 
Sherri (Ruegamer) Dugger, Joanna Estes, Forestal Family, Carol 
Freeland, Olivia Garrison, Haydee Gloria, Margie Greene, Mary Lou 
Hoggatt, Lois Irwin, Carrie Jones, John Jones, Bob Lawless, Karen 
Lientz, Maximus Lopez, Larry Lynch, Catherine McKenna-Sexton,  
Sally Meth, Gene Miller, Carol Murphy, Jimmy Murphy, Mike Payne, 
Ray Quinn, Bill Rathz, Judy Rathz, Scott Rhinehart, Lourdes 
Riedeman, Bill Schlosser, Gary Walters, Janet Wilkerson, Sr. Lucia 
Christi Zetzl 
If you get a chance, please send them a card or a note. It will brighten 
their day. This week we especially want to remember:

Ann McCarty 
445 N Belmar Ave., Indianapolis, IN 46219 

Pray for our active military family/friends: 
Brian Ledgerwood, serving on the USS Theodore Roosevelt, son of 
Diane Anderson 

Victor Franco, serving at Malmstrom Air Force Base in Great Falls, 
MT. 

Matthew Hughey, serving in Tokyo, Japan – nephew of Rita Cooning. 

Aden S. Haigerty, United States Navy, serving with Naval Security 
Forces, Deveselu, Romania – nephew of Mike Haigerty.  

Javier Estrada – United States Navy, serving in AAMDS Poland. son 
of Liliana Estrada, grandson of Martin and Shannon Estrada. 

Jared Cox - United States Army at Fort Riley, Kansas, grandson of Ed 
and Cindy Wernsing. 

Juan Santiago - United States Army at Fort Riley, Kansas, son of 
Velma Cecilio and brother of Edgar Santiago. 

Zach Meyer, Marine Reserve in South Bend, son-in-law of Dave and 
Dora Hughey.  

Ian Carter, serving in the United States Navy in Oak Harbor,
WA, great nephew of Pauline and Charlie Graf. 

Lexi Robertson, Naval Submarine Base, New London, CT., 
granddaughter of Barb Bruce 
Riley Allstatt, serving at the San Diego Marine Basic Camp, son of 
Mark and Christa Allstatt and grandson of Dave and Charlotte Allstatt.  

If you or someone in your family is ill or serving our country 
and would like their name listed in the bulletin so others can 
pray for them, please contact Peggy Clegg at 317-357-8352 
or pclegg@littleflowerparish.org. 

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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Summerfest 2025 – “Cheers to 100 Years”
May 30 – June 1

The next leadership meeting isWednesday, March 26 at
7:00 p.m. in the cafeteria.

--------------------------------------------------------
WE NEED YOU! Below are some booth chair positions
that need to be filled for this year’s festival:
* Set up/Tear down – we need someone to coordinate
the set up and tear down process. Email Angie Mackell at
amackell@littleflowerparish.org if interested.
* Hamburgers/Hot Dogs/Pulled Pork – we need
someone to be in charge of the cooking and scheduling
for this booth. Email Peggy Clegg at
pclegg@littleflowerparish.org if interested.

--------------------------------------------------------
Used Book Sale – Donate your used books to the festival!
You may bring your donations to the Parish Center during
regular office hours (9 a.m. to 3 p.m. M-F).

--------------------------------------------------------
The Silent Auction team needs your help! Contact
Elizabeth Mann (463-206-5196) or edeputy1@yahoo.com
if you can donate!

Are you an artisan or just plain crafty? Consider
donating a unique, one of a kind, or handmade item. It can
be a very special way to share your talent with our parish
and help us reach our fundraising goal at the same time.

Can you or your employer offer new goods or
services valued in excess of $25? Consider donating
them!

Are you a Colts or Pacers season ticket holder?
Consider donating a pair (or more) of your tickets for just
one game next year.

Do you have a timeshare or vacation property?
Consider donating a week this year.

Are there gift cards lying around that you will never
use? Let us put them to good use as an auction item!

Washing of the Feet
“Put your right foot forward" on
Holy Thursday and represent
your entire Little Family on April
17, 2025. If you have ever hoped
to be invited to do so, this is your
opportunity! Call Lisa Gibbons at
317-357-8352, Ext. 105, or email
lgibbons@littleflowerparish.org, or

Dick Kramer at 317-965-1869. If you are interested in
helping out, please respond by Monday, March 24.

WHAT “IS” LITTLE FLOWER/LITTLE STORIES???
POSSIBLE POWERFUL PERSONAL
People from our pews tell what really matters. Personal/up close
and candid! True anecdotes that go deep into the soul
Parishioners, real people, sharing their joy, their sorrows, and
their faith. Come and see what it is all about.

• 3/13 Forgiveness

• 5/15 How I Came to Know Jesus

• 5/25 Mary and Me

7:00 p.m.
Little Flower Sanctuary

Looking for a new way to let your spouse know you love them
in the midst of your jobs, car-pooling the kids, and trying to keep
up with your house, pool, and yard? Tell him or her they are
still Number 1 in your life . . . share a Worldwide Marriage
Encounter Weekend with each other. Our first Weekend in 2025
will be at Our Lady of Fatima Retreat House, Indianapolis, from
April 25 - 27. Visit www.wwme.org for further information.

Quote from a couple who made a Worldwide Marriage
Encounter Weekend: “Having had over twenty years of
marriage behind us, we thought we could learn little and
improve little. We learned much and are still improving.”

Just Desserts Ladies!

The Ladies Club provides the desserts each week for the Fish Fry! All
Ladies of the Parish are members of the Ladies Club, so bring your
sweets to the school cafeteria after 3:00 p.m. on Friday. Thanks in
advance and for all of your help in years past!

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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The Adventuresome Group will meet on Wednesday, March
12, following 11:00 a.m. Mass. This month we will celebrate
St. Patrick’s Day, so wear green, and we will also play games.
Please call the Parish Center, 317-357-8352, if you plan on
attending. Feel free to bring a friend.

Governor Braun to address Catholic Business Exchange
Mike Braun, Indiana’s 52nd Governor, will address the March
Catholic Business Exchange. His theme will be: A Fireside Chat
with Governor Mike Braun. The event is March 20 at the
Northside Events and Social Club. Mass is offered at 7 a.m. and
the program will be finished by 9 a.m. Cost for the program
includes a great breakfast and is $20 in advance for members
and $25 for non-members. Registration is required by noon,
Tuesday, March 18. To register, pay online and for more
information, visit www.catholicbusinessexchange.org.

Things you should know about St. Vincent de Paul!
Did you know that 64% of all material donations given to St.

Vincent de Paul are given away to those in need? Right now the
need for these donations is great and we hope you can help us by
starting your spring cleaning early.

We need donations of furniture (especially kitchen tables) and
household items (especially soup bowls, silverware, towels,
sheets) to clothing and everything in between. There is a special
need for twin sheets right now.

Drop off donations at our dock 1201 E. Maryland Monday-
Saturday 10 a.m.- 4 p.m.

Soft goods can be dropped off at one of our neighborhood bins
across the city https://www.svdpindy.org/give/blue-bin-locator/.
Little Flower has a bin the parking lot. Thank you for your
generosity.

Day of Silence/Self-Directed
Friday, March 28, 2025 / 8 a.m. – 4 p.m.
Description: This day is unscheduled and offers retreatants the opportunity to
“unplug” from the outside world in a relaxed, calm and quiet setting.
Registration: $45 per person; includes lunch, Mass, private room for the day
and access to areas of peace within the retreat house and grounds. An
overnight stay, if available, can be added for an additional $35 per night.

Being True to The Path – A Weekend Retreat with Paula D’Arcy
Led by: Paula D’Arcy
7:30 a.m. Friday, March 28 – 12 p.m., Sunday, March 30, 2025, 2025
Description: Being true to the life we’ve been given to experience is our
immense responsibility. A great love moves in life, and whoever touches this
love looks at the world from one heart and understands that God is everywhere
in disguise… During this weekend retreat, Paula D’Arcy (writer, International
retreat leader, and founder of the Red Bird Foundation) will share her stories,
gifts, wisdom, and insights on this theme and give us opportunities to explore
deeper into its meaning in our own lives.
Registration: $275 per person

It Was Not You Who Chose Me, But I Who Chose You…Coming
home to God and realizing our life in God this Lent – Evening of
Reflection
Led by: Fr. Joe Moriarty
Tuesday, April 1, 2025 / 5 p.m. – 9 p.m. (includes Mass & dinner)
Wednesday, April 2 ,2025 / 9 a.m. – 2 p.m. (includes Mass & lunch)
Description: During this evening of reflection, Fr. Joe Moriarty, Pastor of St.
Luke the Evangelist, will speak on this topic with time for sharing and
reflection/prayer in Adoration.
Registration: $45 per person; includes dinner and Mass

Living a More Deliberate and Conscious Christian Life -
A Lenten Weekend Retreat
Led by: Fr. Jim Farrell and Mary Schaffner
7 p.m. Friday, April 4 – 12 p.m., Sunday, April 6, 2025
Description: This weekend retreat, Mary and Fr. Jim will share with us the
tools given by St. Ignatius of Loyola through the Spiritual Exercises, including
the Examen, Imaginative Prayer. Using these will help us take a deeper look at
how we live out our faith and that will benefit us in living our Christina life more
fully and intentionally.
Registration: $225 per person.

Leave the Light On – Day of Reconciliation
Priests available for confession
Monday, April 14, 2025 / 9 a.m. – 7 p.m.
Description: Our doors will be open for anyone who wants to receive the
Sacrament of Reconciliation. The Blessed Sacrament will be exposed during
this time for anyone who would also like to visit with Jesus in Adoration.
Registration: Not required; no appointment necessary.

Holy Week Days of Silence
Self-Directed
Tuesday, April 15, 2025 - Wednesday, April 16, 2025 - Thursday,
April 17, 2025 / 8 a.m. – 4 p.m.
Description: These days are unscheduled and offer retreatants to prepare for
Easter as they “unplug” from the outside world in a relaxed, calm and quiet
setting. Come for one, some, or all days!
Registration: $45 per person; includes lunch, Mass, private room for the day
and access to areas of peace within the retreat house and grounds. An
overnight stay, if available, can be added for an additional $35.

To register go to //www.archindy.org/fatima - click on “Register” on
home page and scroll through Calendar of Events to find programs.
You may also contact our Registrar, Lisa Coons at (317)545-
7681;lcoons@archindy.org

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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“Preserving the Rite of Christian
Burial and Respecting the
Liturgy of Cremation.”
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Sign up to get our bulletin in your email each week.  Go to DiscoverMass.com/subscribe

Please support them when you can.
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